Association News

A Community Park Work Day is planned for April 21st. Your help is needed to help shape-up the park. Tom and Kerry Postal will be directing this effort. Please see our ad in this "Spring" edition for more information.

<u>Welcoming Committee</u> launches a drive to contact every new neighbor with a welcoming packet. If you have a "new" neighbor please contact Francine Scocca (352-243-7349) so the Committee can make a contact. We want everyone who moves to Quail Valley to feel welcome and well informed about our community.

Meet and Greet event at Park. Saturday May 19th watch your mail for details.

Work on Ponds, You will see dump tracks and heavy equipment working to improve and repair our retaining ponds. Please be careful as you drive in the area and please keep all children away from these work sites. This work should be complete in just a short time. Brothers Excavating is carrying out the work.

The City and our WWTP As of this newsletter (3/07) there has been no contact with anyone from the city about the proposed turnover of our WWTP. Our last contact with the city's management on this matter was in August of 2006. Several "deadlines" and promised takeover dates have come and gone since that time without any input or action on the city's part. We are continuing to operate our sewer plant using General Utilities, Inc. as our plant operators.

<u>Due ... Due!</u> Some Quail Valley folks still have not seen fit to pay their 2007 dues. All accounts, which have not been paid as of February 28th 2007, have been turned over to Wean & Malchow for collection. Now in addition to your dues and late fees you will need to pay attorney's fees as well. Please mark your calendars now for the 2008 dues date of January 1st.

The Board of Directors will start putting together the budget for 2008 at our June 11th board meeting. This process will require several months and your input is welcome. Our "target date" for the adoption of the 2008 Budget will be at our September 10th board meeting.

Lock Your Doors and Turn Out Your Lights! The Nominating Committee will soon be scouting around for fresh bodies to fill spots on various committees and the Board of Directors for 2008. Of course volunteers willing to step forward now can stop the carnage. Contact Jeff Luck, Chairperson at 352-241-0669.

<u>PARTING SHOOTS!!!</u> The Board of Directors wishes to say "Thank You" to the following folks for your help.

- The "Valley Girls" for refreshments at our Christmas BOD meeting.
- The Houkes and Al Torrello for helping with plantings at the Park.
- Mr. Shawn Jones for his help hi designing the Park landscaping.
- The long-suffering people living around Lift Station #1 (Trade Winds).